Britannia Square Residents’ Association
Chairman to the Association: The Old Coach House, Britannia Square, Worcester WR1 3DG, tel: 01905 729128, email: tochhome@talktalk.net 

Minutes of the committee meeting held on Thursday 31 March 2011 

at 52 Britannia Square

1. Attendance
1.1 Apologies
Matthew Gullick

Rob Holdsworth

1.2  Present
Anna Hooper (acting chairman)

Jane Bayliss

Ian Terry

Clive Collings

Colin Friedlander

David Greenhill

Nicky Neville-Lee

2. Minutes

2.1  Approval of the minutes 
No comment made on minutes of previous meeting held on 20 January 2011
2.2  Matters arising unless otherwise on the agenda
CC had talked to Richard Lockett about the BSRA committee.  He is unable to join as a full member but is generously willing to be consulted about the Civic Society and any other matters in which he has expertise.

MG has written to the head teacher to thank for the carols at Springfield and NNL had kindly given the caretaker a bottle of wine.

DG had talked to John Kirwan about an architectural walk specific to the BSRA area.  He is not unwilling, but is heavily committed with walks at the moment. DG will return to this at a later date.  Subsequent to staff changes in the Conservation Office, DG will also identify the new key people.   Action DG
3. Clerks’ reports
3.1  Planning
15 BS: DG reported that numerous very similar planning applications (some retrospective) had been submitted and it appears that the Conservation Office is on the case and we await their decision.  CC had requested permission to view the plans in hard copy and had been refused.  The committee agreed that it is illegal for the council to respond in this way.

47 BS: DG, CC and MG had objected to the plans for the garage on the grounds that the design was inappropriate and the application was rejected.  A further submission was also rejected.

53/55 BS: Following disquiet at the last meeting regarding possible commercial activity, CC had made a representation to the council to raise awareness of the need to preserve premises in BS as residential.  This has been accepted.
45a (bungalow) BS/Hebb St:  An application to fell trees endangering a boundary wall has been refused.  The owner has put up a notice to warn passers by about the dangerous wall.  CF pointed out that this notice does not absolve the owner from responsibility for the wall and strictly he should apply to repair the wall rather than fell the trees.  The committee agreed to individually look at the wall and come up with a positive follow-up suggestion for the owner who may be daunted by the probable expense and scale of the repair.  Action ALL
Springfield: The purpose of the new gate on the west side is not clear but it is assumed to be to keep intruders out as well as children in.  The committee will look individually and follow up next time.   Action ALL
3.2  Highways
CF continues to keep an eye on potholes and it appears the Council are keeping pace.  Sewer-watch also continues.
3.3  Lighting
NNL has been noting lights coming on unnecessarily, probably due to blocked sensors, and reporting them to the Council.  She has also noted lamp posts needing painting and/or repair and will report them.

3.4  Neighbourhood Watch
There has been a recent spate of thefts of lead from the tops of walls and coach house roofs.  The police response has been disappointing.  NNL stressed the need for householders to report all incidents, even if they do not intend to claim on their insurance, otherwise they will not get police protection.

JB reported a number of bogus callers collecting for Shelter and the committee agreed members need to be alert to this.

3.5  Finance
Nothing to report.
4. Events

4.1  Wine Society
The February meeting at the Marwood had been a great success.  The summer meeting, date to be announced, will take place and there may be an event before then.   Action JB
4.2  Architectural Walk
John Kirwan’s walk (Foregate St and Tything), arranged by the Civic Society, will take place on Sunday 15 May at 2.15.  Details will be announced in the newsletter and/or flyer   Action AH

4.3  Summer party 2011
The party will be at 33 Britannia Square on Sunday 3 July.  Long tables can be borrowed from the United Reformed Church and, if extra gazebos are needed, the Prossers can be approached.  Help putting up the gazebos would be welcome on the day.  Everyone agreed the Dunands should be invited from their new address in Sabrina Ave.  It was agreed that, following the success of last year’s conjuror, some family entertainment would be a good idea.  Some recalled a very good treasure hunt/quiz, so if anyone knows who devised this or has a copy of it AH would be glad to hear about it.   Action AH
4.4 Diamond Jubilee party 2012
The celebrations will take place over the special bank holiday weekend of 2-5 June.  It was agreed that a large party in Springfield would be ideal.  CF has heard that RGS are in the early stages of planning a Jubilee event there themselves and it was agreed it would be appropriate for BSRA to ask to join with them to make it a big community event.  CF will investigate further and AH follow up the approach.   Ideas that our members would like to see were volunteered and included: cricket, rounders, well-organised drinks, a celebrity.  The occasion will be celebrating longevity so activities need to be provided for all ages.              Action CF and AH
5. Newsletter
DG gave an excellent presentation of the planned newsletter which is a 4-page A5 document.  In addition to the design work, he had given serious thought to the editorial content with an outline of what was required and a clear indication of space available.
Design 1 (with ghosting) was agreed upon, fonts discussed and agreed upon.

Content was discussed.  Items that DG suggested should be included were agreed and are as follows 
· Meet the Chairman (DG and MG)
· Our Purpose (RH)
· BSRA Successes

· BSRA Committee members (email and house addresses only rather than phone numbers - AH)
· What we do

· Current Issues
IT will provide an up-to-date note on membership.  NNL will provide info on table tennis at the United Reformed Church hall. 
All committee members are urged to send copy contributing to these items, and other items they would like to see included, to DG vivid.arch@googlemail.com by Friday 15 April.  This is in preparation for a special newsletter meeting on Wednesday 20 April where we aim to finalise copy so that the newsletter can go to press the following week.  Publication and distribution will then take place by the beginning of May. 
The committee thanked David for his hard work.   Action ALL
6. Any other business
6.1 JB reported a proliferation of rats in the area. The hut by the Church is a major source of infestation.  The committee agreed that there is a problem.  The Council rat catcher provides an effective service but there is now a £60 charge for this.  NNL to investigate this with the Church authorities.   Action NNL

6.2 IT informed the committee about a tragic local event.  The Manir family in Albany Terrace have lost their son in a climbing accident on Ben Nevis.
6.3 CF had talked with John Kirwan about research he is doing about the hut by the Church known formerly as Nind’s Store.  NNL was able to outline the background to the building and inform the committee about the current planning permission situation.  This matter will be followed up at a future meeting with the objective of supporting the Church with improvement to the building.
7. Date of next meeting
This will be held on Wednesday 20 April at 7.30 pm at 33 Britannia Square.
